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NHL, NHLPA STATEMENT ON WORLD CUP OF HOCKEY 
 
 

TORONTO/NEW YORK (Nov. 11, 2022) – The National Hockey League Players’ Association 
(NHLPA) and the National Hockey League (NHL) today released the following statement regarding the 
World Cup of Hockey: 
 

“Over the last year, the NHL and the NHLPA have been working on plans to conduct the next 
World Cup of Hockey, the premier international best-on-best hockey tournament, in February 2024. 
Unfortunately, in the current environment it is not feasible to hold the World Cup of Hockey at that time. 
We continue to plan for the next World Cup of Hockey, hopefully in February 2025.” 
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